
RESULT OF GNSS SURVEY IN NOVEMBER 2010 

APANPIRG/21 in September, 2010 noted with concern slow progress of GNSS implementation in the 
region. It was noted that implementation of some of the GNSS applications like PBN, ADS-B etc. were 
progressing slowly and it was agreed that implementation of GNSS is essential for the enhancement of 
safety and capacity of aircraft operation. To assess the level of GNSS implementation in the region and 
to assist the Sates in its speedy implementation, a survey was conducted through the State Letter dated 30 
November 2010. 

Out of 40 survey questionnaires circulated, 24 were returned (60% response rate) after a reminder was 
issued on 11 May 20 11. Some of the significant survey outcomes are listed below: 

1) 19 States only have developed their GNSS implementation plan. Out of the remaining 21 
States, some may not have even promulgated regulatory arrangements so far for the 
implementation of GNSS in their administrations; 

2) Most of the Administrations provide approval on a supplementary basis for RNA V 
SIDs/ST ARs, Non Precision Approaches, Approach with Vertical Guidance etc. Many 
administrations are also providing approval for Oceanic/Remote Areas on a "Sole Means' 
basis; 

3) Most of the Administrations did not provide any positive indication about the aircraft 
equipage in their administration. Information on the level of aircraft equipage of GNSS is 
essential to develop further plans; 

4) 14 Administrations have already planned the decommissioning of their ground based 
navigation systems in next 5110115 years. A regional consensus is required to be developed 
on this issue of decommissioning of ground based navigation systems (like NDB etc.); 

5) Out of the 24 responses received, 22 confirmed that they have used guidance provided in 
Doc 9849 for implementation of GNSS in their region; 

6) While 6 Administrations have planned to implement SBAS, 14 Administrations plan to use 
GBAS. Out of the 24 responses received, 9 administrations do not have any plans to use 
SBAS or GBAS. Implementation of these GNSS augmentations may increase if the 
Administrations are informed about the specific benefits they can derive from these 
augmentations; 

7) 4 Administrations were permitting the use ofFMS GNSS based computed distance checks for 
ILS with Marker Beacons only (no DME). It may be worthwhile to take up with NSP, 
promulgation of a procedure to permit FMS GNSS based computed distance checks for ILS 
with Marker Beacons only; 

8) Most of the States which responded to the questionnaire plan to use ADS-B and 13 States 
plan to use ADS-C also; and 

9) 17 (out of 24) States confirmed that they need help/guidance from ICAO in the development 
of their GNSS plan and its implementation. 




